
 

CDR’S January Newsletter 

Another trip around the sun, off to a new start in the New Year! Time for plans, goals, and resolutions!  

• Lose a few pounds anyone? Join me in 100 Miles for Hope.  

• Spend more time with family? We are family!  

• More Charity work? Come join, come help! 
  
I would like to thank the Auxiliary for all the fabulous and hard work in the kitchen for both 
Thanksgiving and Christmas dinners! They were delicious! And thank you to those who donated food 
for the feast! 
  
We have 3 new members of the Honor Guard: Stefanie Lowes and Bill and Chris Meenan! Your 
Patriotism is 2nd to none! We still need more help! It is our greatest Honor! 
  
I want to welcome back our Cub Scout Pack 38, with all new kids and all new leadership, the old pack 
all graduated to Scout Troop 238. On that note, I would also like to welcome our NEW Scout Troop 
238! Thank you, Scouts and leaders, for sticking with it! We look forward to working with you, again!  
  
We are still Looking for volunteers to call members for buddy checks and roster verification. You can 
make the calls on your own time; my goal is to have called everyone on the roster by the end of 
February. The more assistance, the less calls each of us needs to make. This is important work to 
check on our brothers and sisters. We have about 475 members and only 3 volunteers so far. Let's 
help them out!! Please get in touch with me or John Seward for info.  

  
Although in January and February the bar and fundraising slow down some, there is still much going 
on. We are replacing the kitchen floor as well as doing some much-needed painting around the Post. 
Come spring we will be getting the outside looking as good as the inside. Once we have some sort of 
schedule, we will get that out in an email blast. Again, we need help with these, and other projects! 

  
There are some other changes coming as well, you have undoubtedly seen some changes in the 
newsletter, 3rd Vice Stefanie Lowes is working hard to make it more user friendly and get it out 
sooner, so we all have a chance to plan for the beginning of the month. With that said if you can go to 
email newsletters please do. The post is paying $0.70 postage per copy, plus paper, toner, and other 
supplies. That comes to about $3-400 a month, that is money that can be spent in much better ways. 
Please email Stefanie at stefanielowes@yahoo.com to switch and thank you in advance!  
Once the newsletter changes have been made, we will be starting to update the web page. If anyone 
knows website design, please consult with me, for some basic training, as I am technologically 
challenged. 
  
Theme for the month (and all other months): Many hands make light work. ;) 
  
Thank you all for your friendship, support, and patience with me, 
 
Austin Teel 
Commander 
  

Zach Wheat Post 624 



 

 

 

 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!!! 

 I am hoping the 2023 year is full of blessings and good health for all. 

The auxiliary Christmas party was great. We had a wonderful turnout of 

members and the food and fun was abundant. What a great way to end the 

year. 

Just want to remind everyone that the American Legion kitchen will not be 

serving meals on Wednesday and Friday nights, for the months of January and 

February. Kitchen will be open on Saturdays for Turkey Shoot. 

Even though we are coming into the winter months, the American Legion is 

still having activities going on. Just look at the newsletter calendar for what 

is happening for the month. 

 

Thought for the month: 

 

May you be so fortunate… 

To be surrounded by people who will help you get untangled from the things 

and thoughts that are binding you and may you know the joy of giving and 

receiving gratitude. 

 

Respectfully  

Betty Hovey  

President  

  



 

 

 

 

As 2022 has come to a close… your American Legion Post 624, Lake Thunder 

Riders continue to spread good cheer.   Just because the temperatures have 

dropped, doesn’t mean we stop giving back. 

The spirit of a motorcycle rider isn’t just the cool bikes, the leathers or the clubs 

they associate with.  It’s the brotherhood/ sisterhood of riding on the open 

roads, funny suntan lines and the “feel good” moments that we do for others. 

Biker angel be my guide, as I climb upon my scooter to ride.  Let your halo light 

the way and keep me safe from harm today.  Let your wings provide me wind 

and air and sent it coursing through my hair.  Find me a peaceful sunny place 

and let it shine upon my face.  Keep the clouds and rain at bay and keep me dry 

through the day.  Watch over my brothers and sisters who ride with me, keep 

them safe and close to thee.  Keep my wheels upon the ground so I’ll return 

here safe and sound.  But should disaster be my fate, guide me through to 

Heaven’s gate.  If I must join my fallen brethren, please show me the way to 

Biker Heaven. 

May the New Year find all peace and harmony, structure enough for success and 

achievement and flexible enough for creativity and fun. 

 



January 2023 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAL News: 

 

SAL will have no scheduled meetings or activities until March 2023. This does not mean we are 

standing still. Coming will be a web page and a new social media presence for SAL. Details will 

be announced soon. Make certain that SAL Post 624 has your email address. Send updated info 

to jjmellody@charter.net.  
 

  Membership cards for 2023 are now available.    So far there has been 38, 2023 membership 

cards mailed. If you have submitted fees for 2023 card and have not received card let Jim 

Mellody know.  

Due to difficulties in the past with communication, a new system will be in effect for obtaining 

2023 cards. Here are the procedures: The fee for membership is still $25, the same as the last 

several years. The fee should be submitted in a sealed envelope with your name and SAL printed 

on the outside. Also include most recent address, phone number and email. This information will 

be used by State HQ and this Post to establish current contact list. The envelope can be mailed 

directly to the Post or placed in the blue SAL folder in the kitchen area. Please do not give to the 

bartenders, or another member unless they understand envelope must go to SAL folder. The 

folder will be emptied the first and third Wednesday of each month. Please no loose bills or 

checks, place in envelope, in the past these are misplaced or forgotten. How you want your card 

mailed include that info in the envelope. Hopefully with all info in writing cards can be issued 

timely. Thank you for your cooperation. Jim Mellody, SAL. Contact info: 

jjmellody@charter.net, text: 913-269-3375. 

See all of you soon.  Jim Mellody 

 
 

 

   



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

                                       The American Legion Zack Wheat Post 624 

                                           P.O. Box 61, 852 American Legion Road 

                                                Sunrise Beach Missouri 65079 

                                 Phone # 573-374-6091    Fax # 573-374-3055 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3 4 5 6 7
Chiefs Game 

Kick off 12pm  

Bring a covered 

Dish

                

Shuffelboard 

3pm    

Eboard Meeting 

615pm                 

Gen Meeting 

7pm                    

Aux Meeting  

7pm

Turkey Shoot  

Kitchen open 

11am -230 pm

8 9 10 11 12 13 14

Chiefs Game 

Kick off TBA Bring 

a covered Dish

Shuffelboard 

3pm

Calendar 

Meeting 3 pm

Live Music by 

Common Ground  

4pm-7pm

Turkey Shoot  

Kitchen open 

11am -230 pm                                 

Wildcard Game 

TBD

15 16 17 18 19 20 21

Newsletter Due                                         

Wildcard Game 

TBD

Shuffelboard 

3pm

Youngster 

Meeting 630pm

Turkey Shoot  

Kitchen open 

11am -230 pm                                

Divisonal Game 

TBD

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

Divisonal Game 

TBD

Folding 

Newsletter  9am                                                 

Shuffelboard 

3pm                        

Live Music by 

Common Ground 

4pm - 7pm

Turkey Shoot  

Kitchen open 

11am -230 pm

29 30 31 1 2 3 4

Conference 

Championship 

TBD

Shuffelboard 

3pm

January 2023



 

 

 

                       IN MEMORIAM 

 

Earl Lee Bartley 

US Army 1941-1945 

China & Burma 

Longtime Member of Post 624 

 

Alfred Earl Vasey 

May 15, 1931 -November 30, 2022 

US Air Force 1950-1954  

Korean War 

Post 624 Member for 41 years 



 

Our Deepest Sympathies 

 
 

Catherine P. Bell 

November 12, 1934 – December 13, 2022 

Valued Auxiliary Member  

for 24 years 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW YEARS EVE! 

BRING SNACKS  

 TO SHARE  

AND ENJOY THE  

MUSIC BY  

Mitch & Melanie 

8PM-12AM 

 

 

New Year’s Day 

Come and Enjoy 

BLACK EYES PEAS! 

BRING A COVERED DISH 

TO SHARE 

WE WILL EAT ABOUT 3PM 

 CHIEFS GAME KICKOFF AT NOON 
 

 
 



Our Post received a Thank You Card from Hurricane Deck Elementary School 

after our very successful collection of clothing, toys and monetary Donations   

 

  



  

  



 

 

 



  



 

 



 


